Arriving Soon?

Welcome to our last home game for almost a month. In the quirky way that the fixture computer deals out matches, we are not at home after today's match with Grimsby until we play Stevenage on December 15th. That's a long time to wait to cheer on another home win. I'm not very good at waiting. Patience isn't a virtue that I have been blessed with much of. I'll be at an away game or two between now and mid-December, I hope, but there's nothing like cheering the lads on at home and I won't enjoy waiting for it.

Are you good at waiting for things? There was a time when the pace of life was a lot slower. It wasn't that long ago, in that time centuries ago before most of us gained a second life on the internet to go alongside the one we live with our feet (or our wheels) planted firmly on terra firma. In those days, it was not uncommon to spend whole days reading a book, an actual physical book, or to have to wait overnight for news. Receiving post was the quickest way to receive something someone had written to you (come on, those of you who tried to use a fax machine, you know I'm right, especially on transfer deadline day). But the strange-seeming thing looking back on it now isn't that we all lived so much more slowly, it's that we were ok to do so. We were used to waiting. If a train was late, it wasn't (usually) a matter of life and death. There was one live football match on tv per week, if that. And so on and so on.

During the wait for the Grimsby game, we will enter the period of Advent. Advent means 'arrival of something important.' So, just as our upturn in form since Keith Curle and the new management team joined the club came at the perfect time and not a moment too soon, so in Advent we prepare for Christmas by cheating and opening Advent Calendars too early (don't do it) and by remembering that with Jesus's coming at Christmas hope (the Word) became a person and moved into the neighbourhood. (John 1:14). Every neighbourhood needs hope. Jesus's becoming one of us (just like the Joan Osborne song) makes that possible. So this year, it's such a shame to hear of the potential eviction of Northampton's Hope Centre from Oasis House. One of the Club's Charity Partners, the team there do great work supporting people, people just like you and me, whose lives have become challenging, often through no fault of their own. I hope that some kind of solution can be found that enables Hope to keep doing what being what it is and doing what it does. If you agree with me, there's a petition that you can find online. 

And before I go, I have to say how much I enjoyed watching our Youth Team play Swindon's off the park recently to set up their FA Cup 3rd Round tie with Arsenal. The team is stuffed full of players who have both potential for the future and quality today, expertly coached and nurtured too. I have a lot of hope that we will be seeing the advent of more than one of the team in the First Team on a regular basis soon. Now that would be an arrival to celebrate almost as joyfully as Christmas!

Up the Cobblers!
